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Village of Mount Prospect 
Press Release 

VILLAGE ENTERS INTO AGREEMENT TO ACCEPT POLICE CHIEF JANOWICK’S 
DECISION TO VOLUNTARILY RETIRE AFTER 23 YEARS OF SERVICE WITH 

DEPARTMENT 

 

DATE: October 4, 2017    

CONTACT: Michael J. Cassady, Village Manager   

PHONE:  847-392-6000   

 
Village Manager Michael Cassady announced today that, with the approval of the Village 
Board, an agreement was reached in principle to accept the decision of Police Chief 
Timothy Janowick’s voluntarily retirement from his employment with the Mount Prospect 
Police Department (MPPD) effective March 31, 2018.  Chief Janowick was sworn in as a 
police officer with the Mount Prospect Police Department on July 1, 1994.  He rose 
through the ranks of MPPD and was sworn in as Police Chief on June 17, 2014.   
 
According to Janowick, “This decision was made after much personal thought and 
consultation with my family.  I know it is the right decision for me personally and it was a 
tremendous honor to work alongside the dedicated men and women in the Department 
to serve the community for all these years.” 
 
“I want to thank Chief Janowick for his 23 years of service to the Village and the Police 
Department”, said Cassady.  “He is a respected figure in the community who has served 
the Department with loyalty. He has many accomplishments of which to be proud.”   
 
When asked, Cassady emphasized that, “since he was placed on approved 
administrative leave in late July, Chief Janowick has complied with all requests for 
medical information and the Department’s policy for administrative duty applicable to 
personnel who are recovering from medical events.”  Cassady also confirmed that Acting 
Police Chief Mike Eterno will continue to provide day to day leadership of the Department 
during the nationwide search for a new Chief of Police. 
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